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PRESS RELEASE 
 

Ministry of Agriculture Hosts World Bank Executive Directors  
 
Belmopan. February 21, 2023.  
 
The Ministry of Agriculture, Food Security and Enterprise hosted a high-level 
delegation from the World Bank on February 20, 2023.  
 
The delegation, which included executive directors representing various 
countries on the board of directors, visited 7 Miles El Progresso and San 
Antonio villages in the Cayo District to observe first-hand how farmers have 
benefited from World Bank-funded projects implemented in Belize over the 
last five years. 
 
Hon. Jose Abelardo Mai, Minister of Agriculture, Food Security and 
Enterprise; Hon. Alex Balona, area representative for Cayo Central; Sevulo 
Baeza, CEO in the ministry; and representatives from the Ministry of 
Agriculture and several other organizations, joined the delegation at a brief 
ceremony in 7 Miles El Progresso before touring the production facilities and 
engaging in discussions with the farming group in that village. 
 
The next visit was to San Antonio Village to tour the Sayab Cooperative’s 
greenhouses and crops and discuss experiences, challenges and benefits 
derived from the projects. 
 
The tour was a part of the World Bank's fact-finding mission to Belize, which 
included visits to other areas of the country where projects were 
implemented. 
 
Ends 
 
For more information, please contact: 
Mr. Victor Pascual 
Chief Agriculture Officer 
822-1378 
 

 


